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   The 9th Annual Clay Antilley 
Invitation Golf  Tournament is 
slated for Saturday, June 25th, 
2016 at Mountain Creek Golf  
Club in Robert Lee.  The 
tournament, honoring Clay’s 
memory, raises money for 
Robert Lee seniors.  This year, 
$9,950 was given in 
scholarships.  Since the event 
began, $60,000 in scholarships 
has been awarded.  Clay, the 
son of  Tommy and Kei Antilley 
and a favorite son of  Robert 
Lee, was extremely active in 
golf, 4-H, and FFA.
   The tournament will have two 
tee times, 9 am and 2 pm.  A 
lunch will be provided for 
golfers and their families at 
appx 12:30.  The tournament 
will be a shotgun start, three 
person select shot with awards 
given to the top three finishers 
in each of  the three flights.  A 
long drive contest will be held 
for both men and women and 
closest to the pin prizes will be 
awarded on 2 holes.
   Following the tournament, 
there will be a dinner for the 
players, families and 
contributors to the tournament.  
The night’s musical entertainment 
will be provided by Rough Creek.
   Donations to this scholarship 
fund are tax deductible and 
receipts will be given.  
Contributions may be made to 
the Clay Antilley Scholarship 
fund at Robert Lee State Bank.  
They may also be made by 

contacting DeeAnna Harmon, 
Tommy Antilley, Kei Antilley, or 
by seeing Jessie Flores at the 
golf  course.  
   An auction and short vigil will 
also be held before the dance.  
To donate auction items, 
contact Kei Antilley at (325) 
453-2545.

   Organizers ask that players 
call early to enter the 
tournament and give their 
desired tee time.  To enter, 
contact Mountain Creek Golf  
Course at (325) 453-2317, 
Tommy Antilley at (325) 656-
1972 or Kei Antilley at (325) 
453-2545.

A proposed ordinance limiting building paint color 
options for businesses in downtown Robert Lee died for lack of  a second motion at the Robert Lee City 
Council meeting Monday evening, July 8, 2019.  Members of  the audience there to oppose the 
ordinance were pleased with the outcome.

First United Methodist 
Church of  Robert Lee will hold 
Vacation Bible School Monday, 
July 15, through Friday, July 19, 
from 5:30 pm until 8 pm at the 
Family Life Center.  Kids 
entering grades Pre-K through 
6th grade are welcome to 
attend.  The week will end with 
a pool party on Friday.

For more information, contact 
the church at (325) 453-2417 or 
enrollment can be done online 
at vbspro.events/p/events/
947237.

The Robert Lee High School 
cheerleaders will host a Mini 
Cheer Camp July 29, through 
August 2, 2019, from 9 am until 
11 am, at the RLHS tennis 
courts.  Campers will perform at 

one high school pep rally and 5 
minutes at a home football 
game.  New Steer football t-
shirts will be for sale.  Campers 
must bring a water bottle and 
wear tennis shoes each day of  
the camp.

For more information, 
contract Kacee Sellers at 
kacee.sellers@rlisd.net.

The Robert Lee Junior High 
cheerleaders will be hosting a 
parent/student golf  tournament 
on Tuesday, July 30, at 
Mountain Creek Golf  Course in 
Robert Lee.  The tournament 
will begin at 6 pm with a 
shotgun start.  Spaces are 
limited and the deadline to enter 
is July 22 at 12 noon.

For more information or to 
reserve your spot, contact 
Shanna Freeman at (325) 453-

4555 or send an email to 
shanna.freeman@rlisd.net.

First United Methodist 
Church in Bronte will be hosting 
Vacation Bible School July 23 - 
25, 2019, from 9:30 am until 12 
noon.  The event will wrap up 
with a pool party on Thursday, 
July 25.

For more information, contact 
the church at (325) 473-2069.

Another school year is coming 
to a close and kids will be home!  
Robert Lee Baptist Church will 
be delivering lunches June 10 
through August 9, and they will 
be delivered every Monday, 
Wednesday, and Friday.  This 
program is available to all 
children ages 4 - 18, in the city 
limits of  Robert Lee.

This is a great way to ensure 
kids at home receive a good 
lunch and help offset the cost of  
food while they are out of  
school.

Forms may be picked up at 
Robert Lee Baptist Church 
between 8 am and 5 pm, 
Monday through Thursday.

For more information, contact 
the church at (325) 453-2724.

“Surviving the Storm 
Through the Wind of  the 
Spirit” is the story of  one 
woman’s journey through grief. 
The loss of  her 21-year-old son 
threw her into a storm from 
which she could see no hope of  
survival.  Through the guidance 
of  the Holy Spirit, she finds a 

way to live again with the 
promise of  eternity.  Roma 
Johnson Holley was born and 
raised in west Texas, where she 
graduated from Bronte High 
School in 1981.  Her parents, 
the late Herman and Irene 
Johnson, instilled in her a love 
for animals and all things 
country.  Brought up to love the 
Lord and seek His guidance in 
all things, her life was enriched 
as she traveled to and lived in 
several countries and states. 
Through the course of  her life 
she encountered many people 
who helped influence and refine 
her love of  God.  As a mother 
of  four and grandmother of  
seven, she tries to set an example 
for them to follow that will lead 
to eternal life with God the 
Father.

All are encouraged to join 
Roma on Sunday, August 11, 
2019, from 12 pm – 2:30 pm for 
a book signing and reception. 
This event will be held at the 
Blue Goose (117 W. Main in 
Bronte) and will be a reception 
and an opportunity to purchase 
an autographed book at a 
special introductory price.  It is 
also available on Amazon and 
Barnes & Noble, as well as a 
digital e-book.

For more information, call 
(254) 631-8990 or send an email 
to myhothands@gmail.com.

The Texas A&M AgriLife 
Extension and Region 15 
Education Service Center will 
be hosting the 3rd Annual “Wild 
About Kids” Child Care 
Providers Conference.  The 
event will be held Saturday, 
September 7, 2019, at 8 am 

until 3 pm, at the Region 15 
ESC, located at 612 S. Irene 
Street, in San Angelo.

Participants will receive a total 
of  6 clock hours, with the 
Director’s Session to receive an 
additional clock hour for a total 
of  7 clock hours.

Registration forms can be sent 
to Tom Green County 
Extension Office, 113 W. 
Beauregard Ave, San Angelo, 
Texas 76903.  Early registration 
is preferred, postmarked by 
August 30, 2019.

For more information on the 
conference, contact Courtney 
Redman at (325) 659-6527, 
email cjbarbee@ag.tamu.edu, or 
visit tomgreen.agrilife.org.

The Robert Lee Street Affair 
will be held on Saturday, 
September 28, 2019.  Events 
planned at this time include a 
BBQ Cook-off  and Vendor Fair.  
Cook-off  events include BBQ, 
brisket, pork ribs, chicken, and 
jackpot beans.  The Vendor Fair 
will be held outdoors and 
10’x10’ booths will be available, 
some with electricity as well.  
Additional 10’x10’ spaces can be 
purchased.  A dance will also be 
held with local band Crow 
Haven opening up for Texas 
Country favorite, Mark 
McKinney.  Advanced tickets to 
the dance will be available at the 
Farmers Market on Saturday, 
June 15, at Super H in Robert 
Lee.

For more information on 
the the Robert Lee Street 
Affair event, contact Kassie 
Carrera at (325) 428-8831 or 
Skyler Rainwater at (325) 
763-7216.


